Dear UCI Medical Center Candidate,

An important part of our pre-employment process at UCI Medical Center is our Health Clearance. This document
outlines important information, providing details about the pre-employment physical examination and
documentation you can provide to expedite the process and avoid unnecessary delays.

At the time of your appointment provide the following (if available):
+ Copies of your immunization record - Documentation of Measles (Rubeola), Mumps, Rubella (German measles),

Chickenpox (Varicella), and your Hepatitis B vaccination (if you had received them in the past)

- If you had titers done for any of the above mentioned vaccinations please bring a copy of the actual laboratory
test results, with reference ranges.

« Copies of your past tuberculin skin tests (TB skin test/PPD)

- If you had a positive TB skin test/PPD in the past, please bring the documentation (that indicates the mm of
induration) as well as a copy of your recent chest x-ray (less than 1 year old). Note: documentation of a chest
x-ray alone is insufficient documentation of a positive TB test/PPD.

- QuantiFERON test result that is less than 3 months old.

« Documentation of your latest Tdap and Influenza vaccinations.

Records should be printed or copied and brought to your first appointment at Occupational Health.

Your physical examination will take approximately one to one and half hours and will include:

« Vision test (If you wear glasses, please make sure to bring them with you.)

« Vital signs, height and weight.

« Urine drug test (if you are taking a prescribed controlled substance, you will be contacted by a Medical Review
Officer (MRO) to confirm your result; it is very important that you speak with the MRO immediately.)

+ TBskin test and or chest x-ray if indicated.

« Blood work as required (all clinical candidates will have blood drawn.)

+ Physical Exam by physician.

« Mask fit testing (required for employees with potential exposure to airborne pathogens.)

+ Vaccinations as needed.

« Review of paperwork and questionnaires.

At the end of your physical exam, you will be provided with follow up instructions. It is important to follow the
instructions and attend all follow-up appointments. Please note that your health clearance may take up to two
weeks depending on your documentation, blood work, immunization and physical findings. Note: The clearance
process may take longer than two weeks if there are any findings that affect your ability to perform the
essential functions of the job.

Health clearance is issued by Occupational Health and is required prior to attending New Employee Orientation.

If you have any questions about the pre-employment examination, health clearance process, or acceptable
documentation, please call us at 714-456-8300.

Thank you,
UCI Medical Center — Occupational Health.
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